
 

 

National Student Council Chairperson Report  

2023 Board Meeting 

● General Updates 

○ NSC Made up of 5 Students 
■ Chairperson - Zach Krauss, Cedarville University (CU), P4 
■ Chairperson-elect - Nguyen D (ND) Nguyen, CU, P3 
■ Membership Transitions Coordinator - Jimmy Istifan, CU, P4 
■ National Student Retreat Coordinator - Corrissa (Corri) Adams, CU, P4 
■ National Publicist - Jenny Widener, East Tennessee State University, P3 

○ Organization, etc. 
■ New logo created and approved by team in fall of 2022 which is now being used for NSC 

marketing, etc. 
■ All information and meeting minutes stored in Shared Google Drive with 11 total board 

meetings held from July 2022-May 2023 
● One meeting tabled and carried out with email updates 

● Events and Activity 

○ NSC Connect 
■ We had 3 monthly Zoom meetings with local chapters from January to  April (Prayer night, 

bible study/devotionals, Q+A, Election/National   
■ Suggested goal for next year of start in October with ~6 total meetings 

○ Newsletter  
■ Our publicist, Jenny Widener, created one newsletter earlier this semester highlighting 

different events from local CPFI chapters,  
■ Another newsletter has been created and will be distributed soon.  
■ Suggested goal for next year of 3+ newsletters drafted and distributed by national 

conference 
○ Elections  

■ Elections and nominations will take place May 24th to May 28th, with election results 
announced on May 27th. 

■ Suggested goal for next year to begin announcement early with 5+ social media posts and 
emails to encourage student participation 

○ Chapter Engagement  
■ Lots of good idea exchange took place at the NSC Connect events  this semester, with 

multiple instance of leadership exchange of emails and contact information 
■ Video on CPFI involvement drafted by current and immediate past MTC created and 

posted on Youtube/social media for student review 
■ Suggestion to email P4 students early in the 2023-2024 calendar year to encourage 

transitional membership. Discuss with board early about the potential of new transitional 
membership benefits to initiate. 

● Mentorship Program  

○ 11 total pairs were created this year 
■ 11 students signed up and 16 pharmacists signed up 

● Transitions, etc. 

○ Each member of the board was required to write up a 1-2 page transition document for their future 
chairs in order to make sure that there was a smooth transition for their position once the new NSC 
was created 


